
BC INSIDER  
What’s Happening around the City of Boulder City 

8.9.2021 

www.facebook.com/bouldercitynv  

www.twitter.com/bouldercitynev 

www.instagram.com/bouldercitynevada 

www.linkedin.com/company/city-of-boulder-city  

www.youtube.com/BCTVBoulderCityNVGovernmentChannel 

City of Boulder City Communications 
401 California Ave. 

Boulder City, NV 89005 

(702) 293-9302 

www.bcnv.org  

August Meetings and Workshops 

Public attendance is allowed at meetings. You will be required to wear a face covering until the Governor 

lifts the current mandate. You can email comments in advance or participate during the live stream by 

calling when prompted. Watch live on BCTV channel 2 or online at www.bcnv.org/streaming. 

• City Council Regular Meeting           August 10 at 7:00 p.m.  

• Planning Commission Meeting           VACATED—lack of business 

• City Council Regular Meeting           August 24 at 7:00 p.m. 

• Historic Preservation Committee Meeting    August 25 at 5:00 p.m. 

Promotions!    

 

Daniel Castleberry, from Part Time Landscaping to Full Time Landscaping in Public 

Works.  Daniel has been working for the city for a year and a half.  He’s the proud 

father of two boys, ages 2 and 7, and in his free time, he likes to hunt and fish. 

 
 

Melissa Lawrence, from Part Time Office Assistant to Full Time Finance Operations 

Coordinator, Finance Department. Melissa started with Boulder City in February 2020. 

She’s been married to her best friend, Jason Lawrence, for seven years. Together, they 

have four girls, Licy, Renee, Isabella and Sophia ages 30, 26, 20 and 15… and five 

grandchildren ages 12, 8, 6, 5 and 2... all boys! They also have three dogs—Odin, 

Gnarly and Huntington. She loves going to the beach and trying new restaurants  - her 

favorite is sushi, so if anyone has recommendations, let her know!  

Congratulations!! 

Welcome to Our New City Manager Taylour Tedder! 

Boulder City’s new City Manager Taylour Tedder officially takes the reins today. Mr. 

Tedder was selected from 50+ candidates after a six-month national search with 

GovHR, an executive municipal recruiting firm.  He has been in working municipal 

government leadership roles since January 2013.  
 

Mr. Tedder most recently served as the Assistant City Manager in Leavenworth, KS, 

a suburb of Kansas City, MO with over 36,000 residents. “While the geography is 

much different in Southern Nevada than in the Kansas City area, Boulder City’s 

budget size, and all aspects of being a full-service city, are similar to the cities I’ve 

served,” said Mr. Tedder. “I believe the similarities allow me to hit the ground running on big-picture goals 

and projects without having to learn how an organization of this size conducts business.”  
 

City Council interviewed five candidates earlier this year, narrowing the field to two in May 2021. “Mr. 

Tedder, in my opinion, understands the unique concerns we have as a community,” said Boulder City 

Mayor Kiernan McManus. “Mr. Tedder has a well-rounded background that will benefit Boulder City 

residents and our City government, especially in historic preservation and community development. I look 

forward to working with him.” 
 

Mr. Tedder is a graduate of Emporia State University and holds a Master of Public Administration degree 

from Wichita State University. Southern Nevada has been on his radar for some time. “Boulder City 

captured my interest as my wife Amber and I visited Hoover Dam a few years ago,” Mr. Tedder said.  “It is 

the type of city we’d love to make our home - a premier, well-planned, family-friendly community with a 

small-town feel. The recreational opportunities and benefits of the metropolitan area nearby make it an 

excellent location.”  
  

Since October 2020, Michael Mays filled the role of Acting City Manager, while also assuming the duties of 

his position as Community Development Director. “I appreciate the hard work Michael has done over the 

past ten months – many long days and weekends,” said Boulder City Councilwoman/Mayor pro tem 

Claudia Bridges.  “Changes in leadership can be difficult, but even more challenging during a pandemic. He 

handled the role well and I truly appreciate his dedication and commitment to the people of Boulder City.” 
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